LCAP Monthly Meeting 
2/15/2021, Zoom
Present:  John Laskowski (Co-Chair), Jake McGregor (Co-Chair), Jake Metz (ex officio, District 9 CAP Representative), Will Schlaack (ex officio, District 9 CAP Representative), Jen-chien Yu, Heather Murphy, George Gottschalk, Susan Braxton (minutes).  
Absent: Leon Wilson. 

· Discussed draft “memo to the Dean” recommending Library approach to representation and opportunities for Civil Service Professionals
· Terminology for referring to reclassified people and positions should be consistent.  Jake indicated he is seeing “Civil Service Professionals” used more frequently across campus.
· General agreement we need to add an introductory statement at the top that the job does not change for reclassified positions or employees.  They are still expected to do everything they have done before, and the benefits/opportunities are required for people to be successful in their jobs.  Jake volunteered to write the intro.  
· Add “swipe access” to the building access statement.  Also, must emphasize that this is necessary for salaried employees to perform as expected in their jobs—it’s not simply enjoying flexibility--it’s critical to ensuring the work gets done to have the ability to work without interruptions/work extra hours.  It’s necessary to get everything done at the level needed.
· Strengthen the statement on CTAP eligibility to ensure support for all technology needs of the job. 
· Add “performance” to statement on training “recruiting, performance and retention concern.” Civil Service Professionals must be able to get the training they need to be successful in their work.
· It was noted that on campus, the trend may be toward blending APs and CSPs; the former “Academic Professional Leadership Program” has become the Professional Staff Leadership Academy and both APs and CSPs are eligible.   
· John asked, do all agree that LCAP becomes the body for all professionals?  General consensus of the committee is yes.  
· Skye has suggested is that the CS group that should be included are those that are “overtime exempt” and also not represented by a union (LOAs are exempt but in the union).
· Committee agreed we need to ask the APs, via a vote, if they approve the recommendations, and that we can use the upcoming AP forum to share and explain the document to APs prior to that vote.  It was agreed it was important to discuss at the forum, rather than just sending via email.  Given the number of questions we have had, sending just as a document via email might be concerning to APs.  Do the vote via emailed ballot rather than voice vote at the forum (to allow people time to digest the recommendations, and also to make sure people who can’t attend the forum are able to vote).
· Question raised about LSSC’s views of our recommendations.  The Dean wants to be sure LSSC has a chance to weigh in.  The CSP positions are more aligned with AP positions.  In last meeting with the LSSC chairs, this proposal that LCAP be redefined to include CSPs was put forth and LSSC co-chairs seemed fine with it.  It is also what the Dean wants.  LSSC is generally happy about the increase in communication between our groups. 
· There are about 10 CSPs who will be affected (Norris Purdy, Leslie Lundquist, others).  Make sure all CSP constituents are aware.  
· Division appointment is potentially problematic, as Divisions operate differently across the library.  Make the recommendation more flexible, that the professional employee’s (AP and CSP) Division membership is up to the Dean, Division Coordinator, and Unit Head.   Division is a Faculty governance construct, so there may be little relevance to an AP or CSP staff member’s work.  We do want to ensure that APs and CSPs are not categorically excluded from Division participation when it is relevant to their work.  
· Tracy Tolliver has been working on career development support for CSPs, and she knows a lot about this from her experience from her last job.  We may want to invite her to talk to us and share what she knows about CSP career development on campus.  
· General agreement that the table format works, but it was suggested that it needs to be re-organized so that things that dependent on other things are clear.  For example, travel funds and RPC funds affect the success of someone’s promotion application—so we need to make the promotional path decision contingent on the benefits/opportunities that support it.  People cannot be held to the same standards for promotion if not given the same opportunities.  
· Issues being decided at the campus level can be brought to CAP for action (CAPE award is run by CAP, for example); there is a new committee of CAP focused on the reclassification.  
· Is there a deadline to share with Dean Wilkin?  No, but we do want to move before he forgets.  March 18 is next quarterly meeting with Dean, and we could update him on our process and our plan for sharing and getting ratification from the other APs.  
· Action Item:  Jake will load a revised version of doc to Google Docs by this afternoon, and we all work together to finalize, to get it ready for sharing outside LCAP.  

· Update from AP forum planning group
· Heather, George, Will, and Leon have met twice since last meeting for Forum planning.  
· Dean Wilkin will give welcoming remarks, and also reached out to Brian Brauer (CAP Chair) to present.  
· Tentative date March 31
· Forum agenda will be a series of mini sessions, for a total 2 hour forum 10-12.  
· Dean (approx. 30 minutes)
· Brian Brauer / CAP (approx. 30 minutes)
· Compress time on Promotion Path (approx. 15 minutes)
· Discuss Reclassification and Recommendations for remainder of time
· Action Item:  group will meet and work on the agenda further, finalize date/time.  Their notes are here. 

· Review/revision of “script” used when L-Cap meets with AP candidates ()
· Revise the script for the candidate meetings to be more narrative (stories about what we do, not reading the charge).  
· Change the focus to the benefits for APs
· Action item: Revised document is in the LCAP Meets with AP Candidates folder in our Box folder, we will revisit in the next meeting after it has been tried out with the current search.

· Update from Will/Jake from February CAP meeting
· Killeen stressed that campus admin didn’t see non-programmatic staff reductions in the future; avoiding layoffs and furloughs is a top priority.
· Questions about post-pandemic work: University is investigating how to approach work with employees who are now used to more flexible remote/in-person work.  A group is being put together to look at that.
· Discovery Institute mentioned
· Chancellor Jones’ 5-year review is approaching.
· We should take non-instructional days seriously.
· There is a new committee, Racism and Social Justice Group seeking membership.  
· Call for various CAP committees and AP senators is coming; latter includes our district. (Sarah Christensen has been a senator).  AP development fund committee is very time consuming.  Often need responses quickly.  
· All-staff expo is cancelled.  


